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The start of 2022 has seen many highs as well as many challenges. 

I wish to begin by thanking our  parents for your continued support especially with 

maintaining our COVID safe procedures. It was our intention to have reduced these 

processes this year, however with the escalating numbers every day of positive cases both 

of students, their family members and staff, the only option was to continue.  The purpose 

of reducing parent and visitors on our school site was to minimise the possibility of 

spreading the virus therefore reducing the disruption to the learning of every child.  In 

saying this, COVID positive cases are still occurring daily so to continue to minimise the 

spread at school we will continue with the restrictions into Term 2. 

On a positive note, we will still endeavour to invite parents to some of our school events 

following our Covid safety plan.  One of our main goals this year was to re-connect our 

families to school life.  Our first re-connector event is scheduled today. Invitations went out 

to Kindergarten and Year 1 parents to attend an afternoon tea on the church site. The P&F 

organised a lovely afternoon tea spread for our parents. It was so exciting to see over 90 

parents respond to the invitation.  We will schedule other re-connector afternoon tea 

events  next term.  A big thank you to the P&F for organising this for our school community. 

The Flood Appeal

Thank you to the many parents who donated to this outreach appeal.  Our school raised 

over $1800.  The money has been sent to St Vinnies for distribution to families affected by 

the floods.  

Second Hand Uniform  Shop

As of next term, parents are able to visit the uniform shop on site.  For your information, as 

the school is now cashless, only Eftpos transactions are able to be used. The uniform shop 

is open every Wednesday from 8.30am to 9am sharp.  Covid  safe measures will be in place.



East er  Raf f le 

Congratulations to the following Easter Raffle winners.  

1st  Pr ize - Margaret  Ingrey sold by Lucas KB

2nd Pr ize - David McSweeney sold by Leah 5B

3rd Pr ize - Ursula Dawson sold by Sophia 2B

4t h Pr ize - Alan Evans sold by Blake 2Y

5t h Pr ize - Pr iyank i Rawal sold by Ayushi 

A big thank you to the P&F for organising the Easter egg baskets.  

This event raised $ 2,165.00

St at ions of  t he Cross Lit urgy 

Tomorrow the children will experience a very special liturgy reflecting Jesus?  journey to the Cross.  

I wish to thank Mrs Whiticker for coordinating this very important prayer experience.  

Lost  st udent  uniform s

We have a very large collection of lost uniforms in the front office area. These items do not have 

names so we are unable to return them to their rightful owners.  If your child is missing an item of 

clothing, please direct them to the office for collection. 

Morning drop of f - Unsafe pract ices

Parents, I ask that you please remember that  the school gates do not open until 8am each morning.  

Some children are arriving at school well before this time and are waiting unattended outside the 

school gates. This is very unsafe and is a practice that should not happen.  If you require your child 

to be supervised before 8am, please get in contact with COSCH to see if they have vacancies. 

Wet  weat her  gear

The weather this term has been very unpredictable.  We ask that your child has wet weather gear in 

their bags if possible.  

Cross Count ry Tr ials

This year Mr Paynter ran our cross country trial on our school site as part of the selection process 

for the Diocesan Cross Country event scheduled for Tuesday the 3rd of May at Eastern Creek. 

We are all very proud of  you. 



Changes t o St af f  

As most families know, every school in NSW is faced with significant staff shortages due to 
a number of factors.  Here at St Andrews, we have also been affected by staff shortages 
and currently we have several positions that we have been trying to fill since the end of 
last year.  The school and its very dedicated staff have always placed the wellbeing and 
educational needs of the children first and we are very mindful of reducing disruptions to 
the learning environment.  

The following changes will be in effect as of the first day of Term 2. 

Mr Alimangohan will be leaving St Andrews due to personal issues.  Returning to St 

Andrews is Mr Reitano. He will be the class teacher of Year 5 Red.  Mr Reitano is no 

stranger to our school as he was a staff member here for several years. It will be great to 

see him return. 

Miss Pineda will also be leaving us after only a very short time due to personal reasons.  I 

am happy to announce that the new Year 2 Blue class teachers will be Mrs Ciantar and 

Mrs Ross. 

Mrs Barlow will be commencing her maternity leave at the end of the term.  Miss Jessica 

Anderson will be stepping into this role for the interim until Miss Heather Anderson 

commences her employment in the very near future. We wish Mrs Barlow and her 

husband God?s blessing as they await the birth of their first baby.

School Calendar  for  Term  2

First day of Term 2- 26th of April- ANZAC Day reflection for students

Easter Liturgy - Friday the 29th of April followed by Easter Disco  fundraiser for each grade 

hosted by the P&F. 

Diocesan Cross Country- Tuesday the 3rd of May

Mothers Day Stall- Thursday the 5th May

Mothers Day Liturgy- Friday the 6th of May

Year 4 excursion - Thursday the 12th of May

Year 3 Excursion - Wednesday the 18th May

Sacred Heart of Jesus Feast Day Mass - Friday the 24th of June

Academic Reports to Parents- 22nd of June

Parent Teacher Interviews- week starting Monday the 27th of June

St Andrew Awards- Friday the 13th of May, 3rd of June, !st of July



East er  Lit urgy

On Friday the 29th of April, the school will gather for an Easter Reflection in the Hall. I wish 

to thank Mrs Whiticker for coordinating this very special event. 

Disco fundraiser

On the 29th of April, the P and F will be hosting our first disco fundraiser for the year. The 

theme for this day is Easter. Children are invited to dress in their favourite Easter outfit.  

The cost of the event will be $5.00.   Further information will be sent out next term. 

Term  2

Children return to school on Tuesday the 26th April in full winter uniform.  Please do not 

forget the tie for girls and boys. If the weather is warm parents may choose to send their 

child in summer uniform. This will be for the first two weeks of Term 2 only.

On Behalf of the Community of St Andrews

we wish each family a Happy Easter

Alleluia HE is Risen!





Student of the Week

WEEK 8 WEEK 9 WEEK 8 WEEK 9

KB Kresimir Bastalic Luke Ilagan 3G Elijah Pacios Natalia Razon

KG Name Withheld Oliver Farag 3R Isaac Issa Ady Ding

KR Francis Calaquian Virginia Akonda 3Y Ekamveer Singh Natalia Hanna

KY Name Withheld Name Withheld 4B Ivy Macarthy Michael Eltom

1B Alexander Demian Name Withheld 4G Christopher Aridah Sophia Santos

1G Xavier Vakai Victor Diras 4R Lauren Griffiths Maribella George

1R Kismat Sandhu Imogen Turner 5B Jacqueline Westlake Blake Walsh

1Y Naisha Prasad Veronica Prabaharan 5G Kim Chimbira Cooper Anderiez

2B Gabriele Huezo Jaxon Fox 5R Rithvika Aanth Jamia Zapanta

2G Skylar Harris Venisia Koko 6B Ben Tyra Keo Sinbandhit

2R Annika Malaviya Lance Minas 6G Matilda Watts Ann Atienza

2Y Caleb Magayaga Elizabeth Wang 6R Ereny Hanna Lukas Bulacan

3B Zarius Celeste Leilani Ma'u
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LIFE THREATENING ALLERGIES

Our School caters for many differences that children present, academic, emotional, social and 
health issues.

Throughout our school, we have children with l i fe t hreat ening allergies.  This is a serious 
matter, one that the school must address.  Therefore, we appeal to all parents to assist us in 
caring for children who have life threatening allergies by considering the type of foods you 
pack for your own child each day.

Our aim is to minimize the amount of peanut  and al l  nut  products brought into the school 
and avoid all foods that contain nut s.  These foods are extremely dangerous to our children 
with allergies.  Common foods that trigger an allergic reaction are listed below and we ask 
that they not  be brought to school at any t im e.

- Peanuts ? including M & M peanuts
- Cashews, hazelnuts, almonds, walnuts and all tree nuts
- Peanut butter
- Nutella
- Sesame seeds ? remember some bread rolls have sesame seeds on them including 

some McDonald?s hamburger buns
- Foods that contain satay e.g. Thai, Malaysian, Indonesian dishes
- Whole egg ? boiled egg, curried egg
- Chocolate ? blocks, biscuits and lollies - as chocolate has the highest cross 

contamination rate

In the case of a child bringing a nut product to school, teachers will bring the matter to the 
attention of parents.

If peanut or nuts are not  on the ingredient list of a particular packaged food but the food has 
the statement:

?MAY CONTAIN TRACES OF NUT? ? .?

this food may be brought to school and consumed only be non-allergic children .

Due to safety concerns, we discourage children from sharing food.  We would also appreciate 
parents speaking with children regarding this matter.  

We thank you for helping us to provide a safe environment for all of our children.



OFFICE NEWS
Term 3

We are going cashless,  if you need to make any payments 
please do so by eftpos.   

If you require any reports printed please log into the QKR App 
and you can pay via this we will then print the reports  and 

send them home.  The cost is $6 per report.

Fees are now overdue. If  you have not  put  a paym ent  ar rangem ent  in place or  
paid your  inst allm ent  1 fees, please so ASAP. Inst allm ent  2 w il l  be post ed in 
m id May 2022. If  your  have not  received a st at em ent  by t hen please cont act  
Reshm a Kerai on 02 8869 6700.
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